From:
 Thuaire, Charles

 Sent:
 09 December 2014 18:40

To: Planning Subject: FW: Objection

Please register this on m3 as an objection to 2014/6845/P Thanks

Charles Thuaire Senior Planning Officer

Telephone:

From: Sian Hoskins

Sent: 09 December 2014 15:20

To: Thuaire, Charles **Subject:** Objection

Dear Charles Thuaire.

PLANNING APPLICATION 2014/6845/P - ROYAL FREE HOSPITAL

I wish to object to the Royal Free Hospital's application.

Whilst I commend new developments in medical research and recognise that facilities must be available to undertake such research, I feel that the extent of the project has not been well thought out. I do not live in this area but I do work here and have done so for the last 18 years so I feel I have a voice. I understand that the research facility itself is only three floors which would not be a problem but sticking four floors on top which are offices and the hotel is unnecessary and unsightly and this part of the project could be located elsewhere. I believe a local hotel is used at present and this will impact no doubt on their business as well. Light and privacy will be affected for Hampstead Hill School which is where I work and I am frankly worried with regard to the disruption and noise that will come from the construction of this building and the traffic that will no doubt increase due to construction vehicles. I believe two other projects will be underway at the same time in this area, has anyone thought about the combined affect of three major building projects on the local area? I do think the Council should take this into account.

I also feel that hospitals always struggle for sufficient parking spaces and this project seems to be reducing the spaces available. This will no doubt cause congestion in the long term whilst people try to drop off and then have to find a space to park.

I ask that you put my concerns forward.

Sian Hoskins

The information in this email is confidential and is intended solely for the addressee(s). Access, copying or re-use of information within it by anyone else is unauthorised. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Hampstead Hill School Ltd.

If you are not the intended recipient please contact Hampstead Hill School on 0207 435 6262.